
Jason Ebert 
 
Dear RespecƟve Board Members, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments on the proposed rules that are under consideraƟon.  I 
am wriƟng to express my strong opposiƟon to the Advanced Clean Car II Rules.  I am an auto dealer in 
New Mexico and have been in the transportaƟon sector my enƟre life.  
 
I have noƟced the steep decline in interest of EVs from my customers in recent months.  The reasons stated 
is that they are unsure if an EV is right for them due to range anxiety, their safety while traveling and 
needing to spend close to an hour charging.  Many have also have expressed concern about the price of 
EVs and the residual value of their vehicle as an EV baƩery shelf life is approximately 8 – 15 years. 
 
Other obstacles to consider are the manufacturer’s ability to produce enough EV’s to meet the mandates 
of other clean car states.  Many auto manufacturers are scaling back their investment and producƟon 
targets of their EV’s due to the lack of demand.  In fact, one manufacturer has stopped supplying tradiƟonal 
vehicles to dealerships in clean car states.  This has forced these residents to either special order a vehicle 
and wait 6-8 months, leave the state to purchase a vehicle from an out-of-state dealership or be forced to 
purchase a used vehicle to meet their needs.  If consumers cannot purchase a new vehicle of their choice, 
they may be forced to purchase a used vehicle which will cause the price of used vehicles to dramaƟcally 
increase which will affect all New Mexicans negaƟvely.   
 
I encourage the Environmental Improvement Board to consider these concerns and work towards a more 
inclusive and holisƟc approach.  While I support the transiƟon to cleaner vehicles, it is important that this 
transiƟon does not leave behind our most vulnerable members of our society. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jason Ebert 
Hi-Country Buick/GMC – Hi-Country Chevrolet – Hi-Country Kia/Mitsubishi 
Farmington – Aztec, New Mexico 
505-327-4851 
jason.ebert@hicountryautogroup.com 


